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Exciting Changes Have Come to Your Library! ~ Molly Munn, Board Member

You’ve probably noticed some changes around the library recently and 
wondered, what’s all this then? Well, we’re growing. Sort of. Although 
the library’s footprint is not increasing, its versatility and capacity is. 
Conceived many years ago, the current capital improvement project will 
bring many important upgrades to our beloved library.

The original brick building was 
completed in 1940, thanks to the 
tireless work of Adelaide Pearson 
and Anne Hinckley. Sixty years 
later, in 2000, three wings were 
added, and the library doubled 
its usable space; then in 2009, the 
basement space was repurposed 
into a meeting-and-archive room, 
named for the inimitable Elvira 
Bass. Now our library is undergoing 
yet another transformation.

The Main Reading Room, 
basement, and outdoor access 
points have been reimagined. The 

concept for this bold transformation was affirmed after a 2015 community 
survey conducted by the library indicated the need for increased gathering 
capacity, specifically relating to community events sponsored by the 
library. Library Director Rich Boulet had been trying to figure out how 
to accomplish this for many years, since well before the 2015 survey. In 

2010, reflecting on the transition 
to digital formats, he advocated 
for a larger venue in a report to 
the membership: “The library as a 
venue, and as a forum of free and 
open exchange of information, 
I believe will continue to have 
a market in the community.” A 
number of options were examined, 
including, at one point, enlarging 
the Howard Room. After years 
of fundraising and planning, the 
dream of a large venue for the 
community has become a reality. 
The name of the improved Main 

Summer 2022  

For questions and information about programs, services, and hours of operation, please visit our website, www.bhpl.net, or call us, 374-5515.

continued on page 7...Artist’s rendering of a future event in the Adelaide Pearson Room
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From the Director ~ Rich Boulet

This has been a really exciting 
time at the library. As I write this, 
finishing touches are being put on 
a major renovation. Last year we 
capped off a successful endowment 
campaign while community 
support for the library seems to 
grow and grow. The after-school 
teens and tweens crowd have not 
only returned to the stacks, but are 
really connecting with Teen Services 
Librarian Kendall Chapman, who 
has a particular talent with them. 
Our weekly outdoor playgroups for 
toddlers has been attracting upwards 
of 50 participants, sometimes from 
as far away as Bangor. The Friends 
of the Library are also thriving with 
their always-open book store. We 
have learned many new ways to 
adapt our programs and services 

during this 
strange time 
and I am really 
proud of our 
team.

Last summer 
we took an 
i m p o r t a n t 
strategic step 
when  we 
purchased 13 
Parker Point 
Road, the 
property immediately adjacent to 
the library. While we do not yet 
have specific plans, the acquisition 
gives us many options for the future, 
whether for additional grounds, an 
in-town park, more parking, an 
eventual expansion of the building, 
or all four. For the near term 

the property 
will remain 
untouched and 
serve as year-
round housing, 
possibly for staff 
should the need 
arise.

One of the 
many results of 
the endowment 
campaign is 
the Robert 

and Linda Slaven Lecture Series, 
which is an amazing opportunity 
that has required some creativity 
and flexibility, given the nature 
of gathering during these times. 
This year we have focused the series 
on agriculture; last year we dove 
deep into “the world beyond us,” 

essentially the stars and oceans; and 
the year prior, in the wake of the 
murder of so many innocent people 
of color, including George Floyd, 
we hosted an extended community 
discussion on race. I welcome your 
theme suggestions for 2023.

It really has been gratifying to 
work at the library these last several 
years, with so many plans, hopes 
and dreams coming to fruition. I 
often like to say that each of us–
board, staff and Friends–are brief 
stewards of this institution. I think 
the people with whom I have been 
lucky to work with these last two 
decades can be proud of what we 
have accomplished together and I 
look forward to many more years 
of continued work. 2

Recent Bequests
The library has been fortunate to be included 

in numerous estate plans recently, and we are 
honored to share in these legacies.

Elizabeth “Betsey” Harries, who had a 
many-decades-long association with BHPL, 
remembered BHPL prior to her passing in 
September, 2021. We will miss seeing Betsey 
at the library, her no-nonsense approach to 
life, and her pride in being one of our longest 
continuous library patrons.

Mary Grace Baker and James Baker both 
passed at the end of 2020 and spring of 2021, 
respectively. She, a retired elementary school 
teacher and he, a pioneering software developer 
in Cambridge, MA, the Bakers both held a 

special fondness for the library, including it 
in their estate plans.

Elizabeth “Liza” Hall passed away in 
September, 2021. She and her parents Harold 
G. Hall and Lynda Foltz Hall, who predeceased 
her, were fond of the library, leaving a legacy 
to benefit all.

Margery G. Watson  passed away in October 
2020. A graduate of Radcliffe College, Margery 
is remembered as a book lover with discerning 
taste who spoke with a hint of a southern 
accent. A big fan of EB White’s, she  lived 
near his famed farm in Brooklin and later at 
Parker Ridge.   

These bequests join others in the library’s 

endowment where they provide perpetual 
support for the library’s mission. Our library 
would not be possible without these generous 
gifts that follow the example left by Adelaide 
Pearson, whose financial support and vision 
made the Blue Hill Public Library what it is 
today. Significant bequests are honored with 
membership in the Adelaide Pearson Society, 
which can be viewed in the library’s Prior Family 
Foundation Foyer.

If you would like some information about 
including the library in your estate plans, please 
speak with your lawyer or reach out to us for 
assistance anytime. We would be honored to 
share in your legacy. 2

Youth Programs  
Go Outside ~ Claire Malina 

The pandemic has encouraged us to find 
creative ways of connecting with one another. It 
has been a pleasure, and sometimes a challenge 
(due to weather) for me to move my programs for 
preschool age children and their families outside. 
After over a year of doing Video Storytime 
because of the pandemic, at the beginning of 
July 2021 I began to host weekly Storytimes and 

A Fun and Welcoming 
Place for Teens  
� ~ Kendall Chapman

Though my work as Teen Services Librarian had 
a bit of a rocky start due to the pandemic, I can 
finally say that I feel like I’m making a difference 
in the lives of the teens in the community. From 
last year (sharing an impassioned plea for teens 
to come back to the library) to the present, 
my interactions with the kids and teens in 

Ruth Slaven Teen Services & Outreach Librarian, 
Kendall Chapman (L), and Youth Services 

Librarian Claire Malina (R)
continued on page 8... continued on page 8...
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Notes From the Board President 
~ John Diamond

I’ve been fortunate to live and work in 
communities with outstanding libraries, including 
Bangor Public Library, UMaine’s Fogler Library, 
and public and university libraries in Fayetteville, 
Arkansas, and Madison, Wisconsin. However, my 
favorite is Blue Hill Public Library, primarily for 
its outsized role as a vibrant cultural and social 
hub and invaluable resource center for our region. 

Generations of patrons, donors, volunteers, 
and staff have made BHPL what it is today. Going out on a limb, I’m 
taking the liberty of acknowledging a few who have been particularly 
influential over the past twelve months.  

Rich Boulet—In January Rich marked his 20th anniversary as BHPL’s 
director. During those two decades he led the library through dramatic 
expansion in the nature, diversity, and accessibility of the library’s 
collections and programming. As many BHPL members and friends will 
remember, Rich was honored as the Maine Library Association’s 2017 
Outstanding Librarian. He continues to be an innovative and influential 
leader locally and statewide.

The BHPL staff—Each member worked diligently to maintain 
undisrupted patron services and general operations despite the pandemic 
and major renovations to the library itself. It has not been easy but each 
person handled the challenges with poise and professionalism. Thank 
you, Kayleigh Thomas, Leda Beth Gray, Susan Brookman, Sheri Sweet, 
Claire Malina, Kendall Chapman, Halle Lyon, Dale Quimby, Merrill 
Slaven Brache, Leslie Walton, Noel Da, and Millie Fleming.  

BHPL Board Members, past and presents—Kathryn Dillon and Will 
Taylor masterfully led the fundraising efforts for the library’s endowment 
campaign. They also worked with former Board President Molly Munn, 
Development Committee Chair Jill Knowles, and other board members 
and volunteers to raise funds to renovate the library’s Main Room, now 
known as the Adelaide Pearson Room. The renovations provide much-
needed space and technology to support a wide variety of presentations and 
cultural events. Many thanks to all donors who supported these initiatives. 

Thanks to the Friends of the Library, whose efforts to support the 
library through the pandemic have been creative and successful, and 
to Maria Matthews, who recently completed her tenure on the BHPL 

Board after seven years of service, and 
has been key to the success of our Paint 
the Peninsula fundraiser for several years. 
Maria’s successor on the Board, Katherine 
Messenger, was elected on May 3, 2022, at 
the library’s annual meeting. 

As I noted earlier, I wish I could properly 
recognize all who made possible the library’s 
operational success over the past 12 months. 
To loosely paraphrase scholar R. David 
Lankes, you help sustain a great library—and 
in the process you sustain a great community. 
Let’s keep up the good work. 2

News from the Friends 
~ Malcolm Purvis, 

President of the Friends of the Library Board

I am very pleased to report that 
the Friends of the Blue Hill Public 
Library are having another excellent 
year. In 2021, we raised $31,000 
to support many library programs, 
and we are on track to do the same 
this year.

The Friends income comes 
from cash donations, special 
merchandising, like book bags, 
and most importantly from the 
sale of quality used books donated 
by members of our peninsula 
community, offering them online 
and in person at the library. However, 
because of Covid-19 guidelines 
and requirements, we have had 
to rethink our book sale business 
model. With monthly Book Nook 
sales no longer possible inside, we 
held less frequent sales outside.

This year, however, we have been 
able to reopen the Book Nook daily, 
one household at a time, offering 
easy access during regular library 
hours. In addition, the inauguration 
of the outside Fair Weather  Books 
kiosk last year and the ongoing 
paperback sales upstairs have offered 
more convenient hours of browsing 
and purchasing. These changes have 
been extremely popular, and these 
innovations resulted in our Friends 
income actually exceeding the pre-
Covid income of 2019!

In 2021, the Friends funded 
many requests from library staff 
for programs and materials, such as 
the purchase of periodicals, DVDs, 
and audio books. In addition, we 
donated funds for Youth and 
Adult programs, including the 
wildly popular Frogtown Mount 
Puppets, and for new library 

equipment. For the holidays, the 
Friends gave both money and new 
children’s books to local charities, 
as well as purchasing gifts for our 
excellent, hardworking, and deeply 
appreciated library staff.

The Friends support the library 
in many other ways, too. We assist 
with major fundraising events, such 
as the Annual Plant Sale and Paint 
the Peninsula, and our volunteers 
have continued the watering duties 
of the splendid American elm trees 
planted in 2021 in front of the 
library. We continue to support the 
endowment campaign and were also 
able to contribute to the extensive 
inside renovations.

I am full of admiration for the way 
the Friends have creatively turned 
the challenges of the pandemic into 
ever-increased support for our great 
library, and we hope you will join us 
in this very satisfying endeavor. For 
information on how to help, please 
contact  FOLvolunteers@bhpl.net, 
or inquire at the circulation desk. 
We look forward to having another 
successful year, and we thank you 
all very much for your continuing 
support. 2

Frogtown Puppet Show



4 FSG = Four Seasons Giving   ART = Donations include proceeds from the sale of art 

THANK YOU TO ALL WHO CONTRIBUTED TO  
THE BLUE HILL LIBRARY IN 2021

$10,000 & Above
Anonymous (2)  
The Anahata Foundation  
The Becton Family Foundation  
Davis Family Foundation  
Dr. Maxene S. Doty  
Francis & Louise Nichols Foundation  
Annie & Charles Holland  
Tradewinds Marketplace  
National Christian Foundation  
Joyce Snow  
 –in memory of the Honorable David Snow
Mr. Jose Soriano Sr. 
 –in memory of Liliane P. Soriano
Town of Blue Hill  
The Estate of Margery G. Watson  
The Windle Family
 –in memory of Ms. Joy Hoffman

$5,000 to $9,999
Estate of Maureen & Jim Baker  
Randall & Caroline Curtis FSG 
Dorothy Jordan Chadwick Fund 
Friends of the Blue Hill Library  
Shelley & Jeffrey Kehl  
The Maurice Amado Foundation 
 –recommended by David & Meredith Amado
Mr. & Mrs. Bruce Stevens II  

$1,000 to $4,999
Anonymous 
Lucy & Buddy Allen  
Anthony L. Arnaud 
 –in memory of Dorothy F. Arnaud 
Benedict-Miller Foundation 
 –recommended by Edward Swain III
Blue Hill Co-op  
Jessica Booth & Ethan Coit FSG 
Steve & Susan Brookman  
Carol Byars & Bill McHenry ART
Lynn Cheney FSG 
Clements Family Charitable Trust  
Robin & Beth Clements 
 –in memory of Betsey Wanning & 
in honor of Jennifer Mitchell-Nevin & 
David Porter
Ms. & Mr. Julie Cleveland  
Colloquy Downeast 
 –in memory of Mr. Courtenay Haight
Ann & Dan Conable  
Douglas & Sophie Cowan  
Dr. Allan & Mrs. Linda Currie  
Jon & Malinda Curtis FSG 
Joan & Jim Darby  
Heidi Daub ART
Mrs. Carolyn Davis 
 –in memory of Herbert L. Davis
Alison Dibble ART
Richard & Brooke Dojny  
Melinda Donovan  
Virginia Drewry & Abby Martin 
 –in memory of Robert “Bob” Moses & 
Courtenay Haight & in honor of the 
Martin & Hoagland Families
Wade & Virginia Duym  
Mr. Jeff Epstein ART
Prof. Shepard Krech  
GB Knecht Foundation  
Elisabeth Heinicke & Michael Levin  
Hickrill Foundation 
 –recommended by Debbie Weil & 
Sam Harrington
Glenn & Laura Hill  

Betsey Holtzmann & Abe Noyes  
–in honor of Kathryn Dillon, Rich Boulet & 
the BHPL staff, board & community
Ms. Samantha Hutchinson ART
Anne & Ted Johnson  
Edward & Carolyn Kiessling  
Donald King & David McDonald FSG 
Susan & John Kirk  
Tyler Knowles & Larry Flood  
Prue Larocca  
Macy & Bob Lasky  
Linda & Steve Lindsay  
Lojo Foundation  
The Marianne New Trust  
Linda & Jim May  
Sarah McCloskey  
Eileen McCormack FSG 
Jay & Carol McNamara  
The Merle B. Grindle Agency  
Pat Whitney Messler 
 –in memory of Virginia & Larry Whitney
Nina Munk & Peter Soriano  
Mary Jo Nutt 
 –in honor of Nancy Randall & 
Tracy Spencer
Sarah Pebworth & Julie Jo Ferhle FSG 
Ms. Susan Richardson  
Jean K. Savalchak FSG 
Ron Schwartz & Susanna Schaum FSG 
Susan Shaw & Cynthia Stroud  
Robert Shepley & Julia Cluett  
Jose & Pascale Soriano 
 –in memory of Marianne New 
Stanley Family Foundation  
–recommended by Susan S. Taylor
Thomas & Yolanda Stein  
The Taber Foundation  
Susan S. Taylor  
Will & Phyllis Taylor FSG 
Lisa & Rex Thors  
Town of Penobscot  
Town of Sedgwick  
Town of Surry  
Tynan Family Charitable Trust  
Adele Ursone & George Matteson ART
Michael Vermette ART
William & Doris Webb FSG 
Mrs. Caroline Werth  
Wilder Family Charitable Fund  
Ms. Eleanor Wilkinson  
Williams Family Foundation  
Michael R. Wilmerding 
 –in memory of Elsie Wilmerding
Marjorie L. Yesley & Claude Dupuy 
 –in memory of Charles Guilford & 
in honor of Rich Boulet

$500 to $999
Anonymous  
Ms. Leslie L. Anderson & ART
Ms. Karen Applebome 
 –in memory of Theodore Cohn
Pat Baird FSG 
Margret Baldwin ART
Rainette Bannon  
Bar Harbor Bank & Trust  
Benjamin Moore & Co.  
Gayle & Dana Bennett  
Stephen & Shirrin Blaisdell  
The Boger & Rapawy Family Fund  
The Borealis Press  
Penelope Boyden  
Barbara Bramble FSG 

Brooklin Boat Yard  
The Camden Conference  
Camden National Bank  
Johanna Chase ART
Judith & Howard Chittenden  
The Christopher Group  
Mark Connolly FSG 
Donna & Nick Constantinople  
Anne Cushman FSG 
Judith K. deRomoet 
 –in memory of Patricia Kornreich
Diamond Rock Advisors  
Downeast Chapter of 
	 Maine Audubon Society  
Yvan & Donna Dupuy  
Kate Emlen ART
Sarah Faragher ART
Jill Finsen ART
The First, NA  
Barrett & Jean Flanders  
Maureen Foye & Matt Murphy 
 –in memory of Mr. Michael Donohue
Carolyn S. Graves  
Leda Beth Gray & David Drake FSG 
Ms. Suzanne Gylfe  
Betsey Wanning Harries  
Mandana & Howard Harrison  
Carol Herrmann 
 –in memory of Robert O. Herrmann & 
Courtenay Haight
Hewes & Company  
Eleanor & Leigh Hoagland 
 –in memory of Curtiss Martin
Jill Hoy ART
Ms. Maggie Hunt ART
Terence Janericco  
Jacquelynn Kaufman 
 –in memory of Jerry Kaufman
Judith K. Keenan  
Gilbert & Rebecca Kerlin  
Jill Knowles & Paul Sullivan  
Phillips & Karen Kuhl  
Harriette F. Land  
Nicole Lawton  
Rob Loomis & Leslie Becker  
Pierre Lorrain & Teri Olsen  
Frederica Marshall & 
	 Herman Kidder ART
Joan MacCracken & Robert Holmberg 
 –in memory of John Vivian
Debra & Frank Marsteller  
Rebecca Haley McCall ART
Jane McNichol ART
Michael & Julia McVaugh  
Laura Miller  
Marilyn Miller  
Ruth & Scott Miller FSG 
Jennifer Mitchell-Nevin & 
	 David Porter 
 –in honor of Ethelbert Nevin II ART
Gaylen Morgan  
Paula Deitz Morgan  
TJ Mueller  
Linda Murnik & Hugh Nazor FSG 
Nancy Nylen & David Dethier 
 –in memory of Charles & Maisie Dethier
Charlie & Kathleen Osborn  
Parker Ridge Retirement Community  
Lawrence & Anne Piazza  
Ray Rhinehart & Walter Smalling  
John & Renee Richardson  
Peggy Richardson  
Joy & Tom Richardson  

Penny Ricker ART
Jerry Rose ART
Mary Allison Rylands  
Elizabeth Sawyer ART 
Ms. Irene Schmidt  
Curtis & Barbara Shaw  
Thomas Shetterly  
Noel & Betty Stookey  
Marcia Stremlau ART
Ms. Patricia Tyson Stroud  
W. Tabb & Rosie Moore  
Paul & Kay Taheri  
The Thorpe Family  
Chris Wanning 
 –in memory of Elizabeth Wanning Harries
Patricia Wheeler ART
Mr. Luke Williams

$250 to $499
Anonymous  
Roger Baker  
Charles Fenner Ball ART 
Mary Barnes & Peter Neill  
Mary Barnes ART
Wesley K. Barton  
Mark Bell ART
Deborah Belyea ART
Brenda Bennett ART
Mrs. Amy Bernhardt ART
Blue Hill Books FSG 
Blue Hill Bridge Club  
Blue Hill Concert Association 
 –in memory of Michael Donohue
The Blue Hill Inn  
Mr. Michael Boardman ART
Ms. Beverly Bono ART
Cheryl & Rich Boulet FSG 
Louise Bourne ART
Sergei Breus & Serena Evans FSG 
Jenny Brillhart ART
Mr. Steve Brookman ART
Rick Brownell ART
Lee & Libby Buck  
Ms. Deborah Burt  
Lindsey & Teo Canino  
Bill & Deb Case FSG 
Mr. DJ Case & 
	 Mr. Rollie Feuchtenberger  
Gertrud G. Champe 
 –in honor of Peter Champe
Mr. & Mrs. Homer Chisholm  
Don & Deb Christian  
Robert & Patricia Clapp  
Mark & Elizabeth Cluett FSG 
Cheryl Coffin ART
Ms. Claire S. Connor  
Merle & Bonnie Copper FSG 
Gayle & Oliver Cousins  
Melinda Crippen FSG 
Wilson & Hannah Cusack  
John Cusick & Lyn Adams  
Liz Cutler ART
Ruth Davis  
Stu Davis  
Blaise DeSibour III & Leslie Clapp  
John & Marcia Diamond FSG 
John F. Edwards  
Pamela Elias ART
Frederick & Susanna Elliot  
Ms. Janet Elvidge ART
Tony & Sarah Everdell FSG 
Peter & Anne Gilchrist  
Sarah Jane Gillett FSG 

Eric Glass ART
Mary Glassanos & 
	 George Crampton FSG 
Ms. Anne Gotwals FSG 
Grace Gregor  
Edward B. Grimball  
Annie Guppy & David Zachow FSG 
Ms. Patty Gylfe  
Odette Heideman ART
William & Jane Heizmann  
Kris & Hanna McCrum Henderson  
John Hodgman & Katherine Fletcher  
Laurel Huber  
Kevin Hunt  
Jeremy Jackson & Nancy Knowlton  
Wendy Jagger ART
Ms. Maggie Johnston ART
Ms. Charlotte Joslin & 
	 Mr. Leslie Cheek  
Ms. June Kellogg ART
Paul Kelly & Kate O’Dell FSG 
Lucy Ledien  
William & Christine Leith FSG 
Sally Littlefield ART
MAE  
Russ & Katie Magnuson  
Meg Maiden FSG 
Barbara Manicatide  
Charles Marbach ART
Dick & Mindy Marshuetz  
Martha M. Massey  
William & Caroline Mayher ART
Elizabeth McCrum 
 –in memory of Jean Palmer Messex
Dan & Nancy McGraw  
Ms. Ann McIlvain  
Marcia McKeague & Christ Austin  
Jon McMillan & Kathryn Rensenbrink  
Robert & Katherine Messenger  
Brad Meyer  
Nathaniel & Erin Meyer FSG 
Barry & Susie Mills FSG 
Larry Moffet ART
Bebe & Terry Moulton FSG 
Ms. Molly Munn FSG 
Linda & Peter Nelson  
Bill & Lesa Netherton  
Tony Nicholas FSG 
The Norgang Family  
Ms. Kathleen Noyes ART
Lisa & Frederick Oettinger  
John & Diane O’Shea 
 –in memory of Thomas O’Shea
William & Ann Pladson FSG 
Bronson Platner  
Bob & Annie Poole  
Timothy & Barbara Poole FSG 
Rebecca Poole-Heyne ART
Robert J. Publicover  
Malcolm Purvis  
Vivian Pyle & 
	 Anthony Anemone FSG 
Peggy & Chris Raphael  
Rebekah Raye ART
The D&D Reinke Charitable Fund  
Mr. & Mrs. John E. Richardson FSG 
Ms. Melissa Rioux ART
Thomas Rodes 
 –in memory of the author of “A Dictionary of  
Environmental Quotations,” Barbara Rodes
Richard & Anna Roelofs FSG 
Mr. Michael Ryan &  
	 Ms. Mary McGregor  
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Elsie Sealander ART
Dorrance & Patty Sexton  
Barbara Shelley ART
Nicholas Sichterman & Mariah Hughs  
Mr. Marshall Smith  
Ms. Vicky Smith ART
Jeffrey & Barbara Steele  
Robert & Kristina Stephens FSG 
Sherry Streeter ART
Mr. Marc L. Swartzbaugh ART
Sarah & James Talalay  
Judy Taylor ART
Jennifer & Andrew Traub  
Paul Trowbridge ART
Marc Tucker & Kathy Bonk  
Matthew Tunnessen ART
Derek & Ellen van Bever Foundation  
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas P. Vanburen  
Suzanne & Gus Williamson  
Cynthia Winings Gallery ART
Ben & Micca Wootten  

$100 to $249
Anonymous 
 –in memory of Lloyd “Sandy” Sanborn
Anonymous (4)  
Claire Agoliati & Douglas Trenkle  
Eileen Ahern ART
Mr. & Mrs. Raymond J. Akscin  
Rick Alexander FSG 
Eric & Joan Allen  
Mary & Ron Allen FSG 
Marianne Alweis & Richard Mellman  
Bill & Lanny Anderson  
Mr. Stephen Anderson  
Emil & Ellie Andy  
James & Betsy Armstrong  
Muriel T. Asbornsen  
Pam Aubuchon-Fields & George Fields  
Patty Bacon  
Christopher & Nancy Baker  
Leda & Gregory Ball  
Hattie Barker & Beal Lowen  
Sandra & Robert Baroody FSG 
Ms. Justine Barry  
Richard Bartlett  
Ms. Beth Barwise  
Daksha/Janet Baumann FSG 
Tony & Betty Beardsley  
Mr. Kevin & Ms. Christina Behre  
Mark & Martha Bell  
Mr. & Mrs. Steven Belyea  
Ms. Patti Bender 
 –in memory of Bob Slaven
Ms. Carol Benson ART
Stephen Benson, Ph.D.  
Suzanne E. Bergen  
Michelle Berger & Kevin Bach  
Paul R. Bernard  
Loren & Esther Berry  
Mr. Charles Best  
Holly Bixby  
Tom Bjorkman & Roxanne Donahey  
Blue Hill Heritage Trust  
Blue Hill Wine Shop  
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Boechat  
Ellen Booraem  
Lawrence & Cathi Bost  
Donna & Winsor Bowden  
Amy Bramblett &  
	 Khalif Williams FSG 
Mr. Alexandre & Ms. Martha Bravo  
Ekaternia Breus  
Ms. Julie Brillhart  
Trudi Brock  
Mr. & Mrs. Loren Brown  
Miguel Browne & Silvija Strikis  
Tom Bugbee ART

Ken & Kathy Burgess  
Robert Burns & Gary Schiro  
Mark Cahn & Jaclyn Frankfurt  
Katharine & Harry Caldwell  
Kathryn Calhoun ART
Peter M. Carr-Smith  
Preston & Beth Carter FSG 
Dr. Richard Carter 
 –in honor of Jonathan Fisher & Rich Boulet
Lucia & Peter Gill Case  
Cheryl Boulet, CPA  
Katherine Noble Churchill ART
Ronald & Juliet Cimino 
 –in memory of Louis Levy
Avy Claire  
Julia Clayton  
Henrietta Clews FSG 
Christopher Closs 
 –in memory of Pamela R. McDonald
Ms. Camilla Cochrane  
Joe Colby & Judi Hilliker  
Steve & Sandy Collier  
Stephen Collier ART
Thomas E. Conroy  
Fred & Alcyone Coon  
Camille Cooper & 
	 Kenneth Rossner  
Dinah Cooper  
Molly & Daniel Cooper FSG 
Ms. Trish Cooper & Dr. Woody Petry  
Amy Coppage & Carl Brill  
Mr. & Mrs. Darren & Julianne Crispin  
Ellen & Bruce D. Cummings  
Emily Cushman  
Peter & Anne Louise d’Entremont  
Mr. & Mrs. David P. Danielson 
 –in memory of Margaret (Peggy) Danielson
Phyllis Day FSG 
Ms. Windy Dayton FSG 
Deborah De Witt & Charles M. Lucas  
Janelle Delicata ART
Daniel & Susan Dennett  
Dr. Philip DeShong  
Ms. Janet Dewar  
Nina Mocniak & William Doak  
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Dodge  
Sean, Erin, Michael & Rebecca Dooley  
Paula Dougherty ART
Mr. Robert Downey  
Priscilla du Pont  
Edward Dufresne & Elizabeth Lastaiti  
Trina Dykstra & Tom Stewart  
Ms. Noreen Eagleston ART
Randy Eckard  
John Edson  
John & Mary Edwards  
Miss Rose Edwards  
Ms. Tracy Eisenhauer ART
El El Frijoles  
Meredith & Donald Eley  
George & Pamela Elias  
Elliott Architects  
Matthew & Elizabeth Elliott  
Sam & Linda Emerson  
Timothy & Kathy Emerson  
Mr. & Mrs. George Emlen  
Eysenbach Family  
Susan & Tim Farrar  
John Fearey & Kathy Kling  
Susan Finsen FSG 
Sherry & Ted Fletcher  
Mr. Scott Forbes  
Ms. Haydee Foreman  
Monique Fowler  
Lane Franz  
Betsy P. Frawley & James M. Litton  
David & Carolyn Friedell 
 –in memory of Betsy Wade Boylan

Ms. Birgit Frind ART
Anina P. Fuller ART
Amy Fulton & John Laterra  
Ms. Marsha Fulton  
Jacques & Rebecca Gagne  
Elaine & Tom Gagner  
Cynthia Gallant-Simpson ART
Tracy & Nathan Gandy  
Ronald Garber, MD  
Betty Gatewood &  
	 George Shakespear  
Francoise Gervais ART
Francoise Gervais & Scott Blanchard  
Ms. Lila & Mr. Craig Gilbert 
 –in memory of Courtenay Haight
Todd Gilmour  
Richard & Kathy Githens  
Margie & David Gray FSG 
Terry & Sally Gray  
John & Katie Greenman FSG 
Suzanne & Dick Grosh  
Larry Gross & Christine Skwiot FSG
 –in memory of Courtenay Haight
Ms. Judith Hakola  
Hale & Hamlin LLC  
Brinley & Rooney Hall  
Hammond Lumber Co.  
Handworks Gallery  
Carolyn Hanke 
 –in honor of Ms. Halle Lyon & 
Ms. Sarah Pebworth
Hannaford  
Margaret B. Hannah  
Barbara Haring  
Fred & Lillian Harrigan  
Marcia Hart-Quinby & 
	 David Quinby FSG 
Susan M. Harvey FSG 
Ms. Susan Harvey 
 –in honor of Margo Harvey
Samantha Haskell FSG 
Emily Hawkins  
Fred & Prudy Heilner  
Marilyn Heineman  
Lesley & Alex Hill  
Don & Lee Holmes  
Horsepower Farm, 
	 Andrew & Donna Birdsall  
Ellie & Paul Horwitz  
Amy Houghton  
Richard & Mary Howe  
Edee Howland ART
Huckel-Bauer Family  
Parker & Susan Hudson  
Mr. & Mrs. Robert & 
	 Springer Huseby FSG 
Marissa Hutchinson  
Richard & Lorraine Hutchinson  
Keith Hutchison & Lucy Rowe  
Margery & Willliam Irvine FSG 
J. McVeigh Jewelry  
Anita & Eric Jacobssen  
Toini & Carl Jaffe  
Steven & Karin Jagiela  
Niall Janney  
Mrs. Connie I. Jenkins  
Robin Jettinghoff & 
	 John Marples FSG 
Jennifer Johnson  
Robert Jones  
Andrew & Nancy Kandutsch  
Melody & Richard Kane  
Dr. Virginia Kaufmann  
Jeremy Kazan & Kendra Thulin  
Ms. Anne Kelly  
Wyn Kelley & Dale Peterson FSG 
Susan Kerwin FSG 
King Hill Farm  

Douglas Klaucke & Natalie Moses  
The W. C. Koch Family FSG 
Eleni & David Koenka  
Marcia & Vaino Kola  
Laura Kuhl & Ben Lakin  
Ms. Jadyn LaDeau ART
Ruth Lamdan & John Wolfe  
Rick & Ann Landesberg  
Mr. Peter Lang  
Ann Lape 
 –in honor of all librarians
Donald Lateiner 
 –in memory of Bonnie Beth Lateiner
Shelley Latham & Kenton Jakub FSG 
The Law Family: 
	 Ian, Wanda, Julia, Amy  
Mr. William Lawson & 
	 Ms. Elizabeth Lowry  
Leaf & Anna  
Susan Lees FSG 
Drs. Donald R. & Elyse B. Lehman  
Dana & Gigi Leonard  
Ms. Lee Lee Leonard ART
Mr. Jonathan Lesser FSG 
Dr. Juliet Lesser & Dr. Robert Roy  
William Leuszler 
 –in memory of Elvira Bass
Mr. Keith Lewis  
Amanda Liang FSG 
Ms. Robin Lincoln  
Mr. Patrick Linehan FSG 
Jenny & Dave Lisle  
Deborah Little & Tyler Miller  
Arthur Lynn FSG 
Diane Lyon ART
Halle Lyon & Michael DeMatteo  
M.E. Astbury & Son, Inc.  
Carolyn MacDonald FSG 
Sally & Bill MacDowell  
Mainescape 
 –in memory of Courtenay Haight
Ms. Claire Malina  
Donald & Barbara Mallow 
 –in memory of Eliot & Ethola Sweet
Richard & Barbara Malm FSG 
Melissa Marcello & Eric Sturm  
James L. Markos  
Katherine Marsh  
John Marshall & Kathy Olsen  
Ms. Stephanie Marshall & 
	 Mr. Brad Galla  
Diana Marston Wood  
Ms. Carolyn Mathis  
Maria Matthews & Michael Scott FSG 
David O. Maxwell  
Hugh McCall & Gary Freeman  
Ms. Jane McCloskey  
Michael McFarland FSG 
Judy McGeorge & David Williams  
Ms. Ann W. McGraw  
Ms. Christina McHenry  
Ms. Candace McKellar ART
Thom McLaughlin & 
	 Dolores Seymour  
Moira McMahon & Jeff Allwine  
Meaghan McMonagle & 
	 Zachary Holderby  
Kimball McMullin  
Darrell McNatt ART
Carol Ann McNeal FSG 
Babs & Paul McNulty  
John & Carol Merrifield FSG 
Ray Merrill FSG 
Mr. Joseph Mesics 
 –in memory of Courtenay Haight
Lorenzo Mitchell  
Margarete Molnar ART
William & Carolyn Mor  

Dennis Moran  
Catherine A. Morse & 
	 Anthony Aman FSG 
Dr. Joanne B. Morton  
MunnWorks 
Murnik Family 
 –in memory of Martha Joye Lucas
Kevin Murphy  
Holly & Matthew Murphy FSG 
Murphy-Shrewsbury Charitable Fund  
Margaret Myers  
Ms. Molly Nagle 
 –in memory of Courtenay Haight
Linda Nelson  
Rebecca & Paul Nemser  
Sam & Jane Nesbitt  
Ms. Ann Neuhauser &  
	 Mr. John Sanches  
Joyce & Art Newkirk  
Miss Erin Niehoff  
Noack-Fincke Family  
Peter & Belinda O’Brien  
Susan O’Connor  
Philip Osgood & 
	 Lydia Cassatt FSG 
Owl Furniture: A Wing of the 
	 Geoffrey Warner Studio  
Susan Pacholski & Nigel Purvis FSG 
Diana Page & Oscar Ruiz  
Katherine Page & Alan Hein 
 –in honor of Rebekah Raye
Phillip Lewis Paley  
Leonard Parrott  
Dave & Betty Parsons  
James & Bonnie Paulas  
Mr. & Mrs. David H. Peabody  
Paul & Kip Perkinson FSG 
Jennifer & Daniel Perry  
Patricia Pettigrew ART
Thomas & Deb Pfeifle-Cormay 
 –in memory of Hope Gregory Talin Pfeifle
Sherry Pfister  
Mr. Ronald Plantz 
 –in memory of Captain Bob Slaven
Kathleen Podraza & Joe Perkins  
Kevin & Virginia Poland  
Janice W. Prior-Crofoot FSG 
Katharina Radcliffe FSG 
Carolyn Raedle ART
Blasdel A. Reardon FSG 
Catherine Rees  
Margaret Reick  
Mr. & Mrs. James Reuter  
Hal & Lisa Reynolds  
Lauren & Meredith Richardson  
Ann Rittenberg  
Mr. Mark Rosenthal & 
	 Ms. Lynne Yurosko  
Peter & Julie Roth FSG 
Loyda Rovere 
 –in memory of Arturo G. Constantino
Ms. Linda Rowell-Kelley ART
Virginia Royster 
 –in memory of Betsey Harries, 
Courtenay Haight & Bob Slaven
Ms. Tiffany Rudloe  
John Ruger & Dee Knisley  
John Ryan  
Ellen Ryerson  
Jim & Bridget Saltonstall  
Laura Sargent ART
Sargentville Thursday Club  
Handmade Papers Gallery  
Eric & Eveleen Sass FSG
Ruth Saxl FSG 
Michael Schafer  
Tom Schaub & Jan Beaver 
 –in honor of reading
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...Donors $100 to $249 continued

Jack Schlueter ART
Joy & William Schmitt  
Schoettle Family Trust  
Christine Schutt & David Kersey FSG 
Ms. Joan Gurley Scopinich 
 –in memory of Joseph Carl Scopinich
Ms. Lisa Segal & Mr. Arthur Strimling  
June E. Sendrowski  
Judith Shapiro 
 –in memory of Lillian Shapiro
Mike & Pam Sharp  
Stuart Shaw  
Catherine & Martin Sheldon Weiss  
Michael Sinclair  
Mr. Cameron Skene FSG 
Janet Schlesinger & Jerry Jaffee  
Peter & Donny Smith FSG 
Butler Smythe  
Susan Snider & Michael Percy  
Mrs. Colleen B. Spangler  
Bruce Stahnke & Erlynne Kitagawa  
The Stanton Family  
W. Paul Starkey Foundation 
 –in memory of Paul Starkey & Betty Starkey; 
recommended by William & Barbara Starkey, 
Brennan Starkey & Chris Starkey
Ms. Katrin Starratt  
The Steenberg Family  
Pamela Storm  
Sherry Streeter & Jon Wilson  
Corinne Sucsy  
Roderrick & Anne Swift  
Mr. Bruce Talley ART
Ken Taplin  
Nancy Taras  
TFG Tree-Free  
 –recommended by Doris Webb
Joan Thelwell  
Mary Martha Thiel FSG 
Judith & Lowell Thomas  
Megan Thomas & Tom Bodenberg  
Catherine Thompson & 
	 Edward Manuel  
Sharon Thompson  
Carrie Thornburg-Bearse  
Rosemary Thorne & Patrick Moroney  
Ms. Maura L. Tillotson ART
Mrs. Terri Titcomb  
Kate Tomkins & Fred Viennot  
Martha Tompkins  
Jon Tomson  
Jaime Torre Eder FSG 
Mr. Michael & Ms. Ann Trainor FSG 
Savannah Books  
Tim Trelease  
Charles Trueheart & Anne Swardson  
Turn to the Wonderful  
Win & Deb Turner  
Ms. Lisa Tyson Ennis  
Marjorie Valdes  
Ms. Montana Van Duijn ART
Lucy & William Van Hoff  
Ms. Sarah Vollman ART
Lansing Wagner & Steven Keirstead  
Carolyn & Parker Waite FSG 
Robert S. Walker  
Eileen Webber 
 –in memory of Dwight Webber
Ms. Hannah Webber & 
	 Mr. Greg Forrest  
Josh & Melanie Wehrwein FSG 
Ms. Zoe Weil & Mr. Edwin Barkdoll  
Ellen Werner 
 –in memory of Fern McTighe
Nancy Werth FSG 
Jeff & Anita Wessel  
Marjorie & Tom Wheeler  
Jane Whitney & Richard Hero  

Norman & Lynn Whyte  
Gail & Alec Wiggin  
Mr. David Wiggins  
Deborah Wiggs & Phil Norris  
Melody Williams & Steele Hays  
David & Elise Wilson  
Nancy & John Wilson  
Tracy Winthrop  
Barbara Woodhouse  
Diane & John Woodruff  
Sam Woodward & Carolyn Bower  
Barbara Wright  
Eleanor Wright  
Carolyn Yoder  
Chris & Elizabeth Young  
Jeffrey Young  
Quentin & Susan Young 
 –in memory of Charles & Edna Gillis
Syedell Zove & Steve Kaufman  

Up to $99
Anonymous  
Chrissy & Lucas Allen  
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy Allen  
Carlos & Jeanne Amaral 
 –in memory of John Grant
Deborah Amato  
Kate & Sherwood Anderson  
Ms. Justine Appel  
Stephanie Aquilina & Isaac Chittenden 
 –in honor of Hannah Cyrus & Claire Malina
Lisa Arhontes-Marshall & 
	 Chris Marshall FSG 
Lila & Sydney Balch  
John & Mikey Bannister  
Richard Barnes & Suzanne Van Wye  
Jo Barrett  
The Barton Family  
Mrs. Barbara Barwise  
Tom Batt & Galen Davis  
Mr. David Battey  
Ms. Carole Beal  
Beehive Development  
Nathalie Bell  
Scot & Trudy Bell  
Mr. Erich Bensheimer  
Dan Bergin  
Bergin-Garvey Family  
Riva & Arnold Berleant  
Rachel Gordon Bernstein & 
	 Rob Bernstein  
Caroline Bicks & 
	 Brendon Reay FSG 
Hubert & Carol Billings  
Ronald & Genice Billings  
Mike Bishop  
Blue Zee Farm  
Penelope Boardman  
Mr. Willem Boichel & 
	 Ms. Susan Van Coevern  
Robert & Bundy Boit  
Nancy & Charles Boothby  
Nancy Bos  
Elena Bourakovsky & Bill Raiten  
Marcie Bowden & Robin Bowen  
Lynn & Jon Braff  
Betsy Braunhut  
Candice Bray & Peter Smith  
Ms. Sharon Bray  
Katherine Bridges & Sean Delaney  
Mr. Roger Brignull ART
Mr. & Mrs. Richard & 
	 Linda Brownell  
Juanita A. Bruns 
 –in honor of Edward Bruns
Carolyn & Thomas Bugbee FSG 
Kathie & Jack Burnett 
 –in honor of Rich Boulet

Wimberley Burton & Kathy Glennon  
Mr. Philip Caper  
Mr. John Carew FSG 
Janet Carpenter & Bob Salesi  
Lynn Carroll  
Roderick Cash  
Wayne Chadburn  
James & Lynne Chamberlin  
Sally Charnow  
Diana F. Chase  
Mr. Nathaniel Chase & 
	 Ms. Annelise Schantz  
Philip Chase & Marilyn Norcini  
Rev. Dr. Regina Christianson & 
	 Mr. Steven Whitely  
Charles & Katherine Claggett  
Janet P. Clarke  
Carolyn Coe  
Cheryl Coffin & Ralph Topham  
Peter Collier  
Paula Colwell  
Compass Point Real Estate  
Diane Compton  
Kellie A. Coombs  
Gloria & David Coomer  
Mr. Roderick W. Correll 
 –in memory of Mr. Courtenay Haight
Jane Crosen  
Ms. Sandra Crowley 
 –in memory of Agnes Gallagher
Ms. Shirley Crumm  
Kelly Cunnane  
Matthew Curtis & 
	 Tracy Malloy-Curtis  
Hannah Cyrus  
Lorraine & Tony Czarnecki 
 –in memory of Mr. Courtenay Haight
Dr. Nan Da  
Ms. Daphne Daunt & 
	 Mr. Edward Begley  
Suzanne & David Decrow  
Mr. Dwayne DeJoy  
Ms. Bernadette Dempsey  
Ron dePaolo  
Deborah Dethier  
Kathryn & Andrew Dillon  
Leslie Diodati  
Annette Dixon 
 –in memory of Philip J. Dussault
Patricia Donahue  
Anne & Dana Douglass  
Downeast Properties FSG 
Lakeisha Allen  
Mr. Kerry Dugan  
Page W. Dwyer  
Ms. Anne D. Emerson  
Ms. Virginia Emerson  
Betsy Evans-Banks  
Charles & Carley Ferden  
Alida Fish & Stephen Tanis  
Bob & Nina Fleming  
Mr. William Fletcher FSG 
Ann Flewelling & Charles Read  
Mr. Richard G. Flinn 
 –in memory of Lois (Greene) Flinn
Mrs. Kathy Flood  
FM Global Foundation  
Jane Freeman  
Ms. Lynn Galusha  
Maggie Garfield  
Ms. Juliet Geldi  
Naomi & Al Gerstein  
Hendrik Gideonse  
L. Paul Gilden  
Ms. Suzanne Gillette  
Phil & Linda Glaser  
Stephanie Glover 
 –in honor of her grandchildren

Ms. Marie Goddard FSG 
Ms. Amy C. Grant ART
Deborah Grimmig  
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Grindle 
 –in memory of Rudy Slaven
Kathyrn W. Grover  
Susan & Charles Guilford FSG 
Mr. & Mrs. Boyd & Susan Haight  
Courtenay Haight  
Doug & Jane Haldane  
Ms. Elizabeth Hallett ART
Mrs. Ashley Hanscom  
Kay Hansen  
Mrs. Margaret A. Hardy  
Ellen Harford  
Mr. James Harrington  
George & Jan Hartman FSG 
Nancy Hatfield  
Nancy Hathaway  
Haystack Mountain School Of Crafts  
Bill & Gene Henderson  
Mr. Price Heppe  
Keith Herklotz  
Eckley & Caroline Herrick  
Judyth S. Herrick  
Mr. & Mrs. Bruce Herries  
Susan Hill  
Kenneth & Barbara Hillas  
Pamela H. Holden  
Ms. Ann Hooke  
Pat & Peter Horton  
Diane & William Horton  
Ms. Nancy Hrigora  
Ann Humphrey & Aaron Glazer  
Mark Hurvitt  
Richard Hutton & John Cogswell  
Cheryl Ikemiya  
Jacobs Engineering Group, Inc.  
Peter & Valorie Jandreau  
Ms. Susan Jenkins-Urban  
Fran Jennings  
Ms. Judith Jerome  
David Jolly & Royce Hardin  
Judy Jordan  
Marshall & Kathy Kaiser  
Ms. Ariel Kane-Esrig  
Janice T. Kath  
Mr. Robert Kerrigan  
Michelle Keyo & Michael Sheahan  
Ms. Susan Kilroy-Ames & 
	 Mr. Michael Ames  
John & Joanne Kimball  
Ms. Alice King  
Peter Kleban  
Jay Klokker & Ingrid Hughes  
Cynthy & George Knapp  
Judy Knight  
Scott & Maryanne Koester  
Ms. Jane LaChance  
Dr. David Laitin  
Mr. L. LaPier  
Nancy & Edward Larrabee  
John & Ramona Larson  
Tom Leigh  
Ms. Monica Jakuc Leverett 
 –in memory of Elizabeth Wanning Harries
Claudette Levesque  
Wendy Lewis ART
Mr. David Lichtman  
Helena Lipstadt FSG 
Liros Gallery  
Deborah Loftus 
 –in honor of Bill & Carolyn Mor
Mr. Owen Logue  
Mr. Bill W. Loomis  
Mr. & Mrs. Billy & Agnes Love  
Ms. Lynnie Lyman 
 –in memory of Courtenay Haight

Lisa Lynch  
Mr. & Mrs. John S. MacCannell  
Elaine Maclean & Richard Mazzur  
Ms. Rebecca Macquinn  
Mr. Richard Maier  
Nicholas Malinowski ART
Richard & Ellen Manzo  
Ms. Deborah W. Marshall & 
	 Mr. Kim Petty  
Ann Martin  
Della Martin FSG 
Frances & John Martin  
Mary Archer Martin 
 –in honor of Virginia Drewry
Marge May  
Erin McCormick  
Mr. & Mrs. Stuart McLean  
Molly McMillan  
Mr. & Mrs. Merrill Means  
Sarge Means & Stephanie Van Dorn 
John R. Miller  
Ms. Sarah Miller  
Susan & Dave Mills  
Mr. & Mrs. James Monroe  
Rosalani Moore ART
Thomas & Leslie Moore  
Marion & Tom Morris  
Karen & David Morrish  
Jean & John Moss  
Paula & Norman Mrozicki  
Eileen & Bill Mulliken  
Edmund Murray  
Napa Valley Wealth Management 
 –recommended by Pat Baird
Randi & Peter Neblett  
Mr. Christopher Nelson  
Ms. Jenna Nelson & Mr. Russell Patton  
Sheila & Tom Nichols  
Richard & Lorna Nutt  
O’Brien Family  
Rita O’Brien  
Steve, Carol & Kate Orlofsky  
Larry & Bobby Packwood  
Gail Page  
Anne & Lin Parker  
Kim & Dan Parrott  
Tim & Elizabeth Parson  
Gregory & Maribeth Payne  
Gene & Laura Pellerano  
Rebecca Peck Peterson  
Ruth & W. Lyman Phillips  
Ms. Sandra C. Phoenix & 
	 Dr. Philip I. Elkin  
Philip & Karen Pouzol  
Bonnie Preston FSG 
Dale & Karen Prinkey  
Ms. Eve Pritchard 
 –in memory of Evan Soukup
Kipp Quinby  
Mrs. Alyssa Radcliff  
Nancy Randall  
Mr. Marc Restuccia & 
	 Ms. Robin Yurkevicz FSG 
Philip & Heather Retberg  
William Rhine & Laurie Yntema  
Lenette Richardson  
Susan Ricker & Bill Zarakas  
Wendy Ritger & Henry Elliott  
Ms. Rita Roberts  
Christy Ross FSG 
Mr. & Ms. Richard Roth  
Mrs. Melissa Roy FSG 
Paul Sacaridiz & Jennifer Lapham FSG 
Eileen & James Sack  
Jean Sandecki  
Mr. Hector Sapien  
Dr. Marina Sapir  
Norm & Donna Scheutzow  

FSG = Four Seasons Giving   ART = Donations include proceeds from the sale of art 
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...Donors up $99 continued

Our goal is to properly acknowledge every single gift to the library. See something that is incorrect or missing? 

Please let us know so we can make it right!

Bruce & Andrea Schober  
Ms. Anne Schroth  
Herbert Seltz  
Matthew Shaw  
Ticia Shelton  
Dorinda & Richard Sherwin  
Alice Shisler  
Marti Siebert FSG 
George O. Siekkinen, Jr. 
 –in honor of Hannah Cyrus
Annie Silver & Robert Kimball  
Dennis & Brooke Simon  
Ms. Hayley Simon & 
	 Mr. Robert Drach  
Janet Simpson  
Ruthann & Joe Sitter  

Ms. Ernestine D. Slaven 
 –in memory of Robert Slaven
Peter & Marcia Sly  
Anne Smallidge FSG 
Ms. Linda Smiley  
Mr. Lloyd T. Snapp, Jr. 
 –in honor of the Blue Hill Library
Daniel G. Snyder  
Ms. Elizabeth M. Solet FSG 
Soul Thyme Farmstead & Kitchen  
Tracy Spencer & Hank Davis  
Ms. Miranda Spivack 
 –in honor of Callie Curtis
Catherine & Scott Springer  
Mr. & Mrs. John B. Stanbury  
Francine & Christopher Stark  

Brennan Starkey
Rev. Charles & Alison Stephens  
Ms. Christie D. Stephenson  
Dr. Linda Stern  
Dawn & Gordon Stewart  
Katherine Strater  
Nancy Struever  
Thomas Sweeney  
Yasuyuki & Donna Tamaki  
Ann-Margaret Thomas & 
	 Stephen Ahola  
Steven & Diana Thomas  
Jeff Titon & Marta Daniels  
Mollie S. Toll  
Dr. Joseph Trachtenberg & 
	 Ms. Wendy Silver  

Marklyn Trainor  
Elizabeth True  
Johanna Turnquist  
John & Betty Tyler  
Deanne & Tom Urmy  
–in honor of the staff of BHPL
Marianne & David Vandiver  
Mr. Gary & Mrs. Gail Vencill 
 –in honor of Hannah Cyrus
Ken & Anne Vogt  
Ms. Chip Wadsworth  
Anne M. Walker  
Beth Ellen Warner 
 –in honor of John “Jack” Biggar
Margie Warner  
Richard Washburn  

Ms. Joan Weaver  
Ms. Susan Webb  
Mr. Andrew Webster  
Rev. Heather C. Wicks  
Ms. Patricia Wiggins FSG 
Robin G. Wilder  
Stephen Willey & Gretchen Gende  
Maggie Williams  
Page & Gail Williamson  
Mr. David Winton  
Karen A. Wyatt  
Ms. Melanie Zador  
George & Liz Zentz  
Paul Zierk

Reading Room is the Adelaide 
Pearson Room, a fitting honor for 
our founder and original benefactor. 

The Adelaide Pearson Room is 
the site of the most spectacular 
renovation. The furnishings, the 
bookcases, center kiosk, and 
reference desk are now on retractable 
wheels. This enables reconfiguration 
of the space into an auditorium, 
to allow large groups to gather 
for lectures, concerts, and other 
programming without crowding 
and blocked sight lines. Most of 
the time the Main Room’s familiar 
aesthetic and historic character will 
look and feel the same as always, but 
when all units are separated and 
rolled out of the way, the Adelaide 
Pearson Room will have enough 
space for 186 chairs. This innovative 
design will provide easy conversion 
to a variety of configurations. A 

new audio-visual installation with 
surround sound, a hearing loop 
(for use by people with hearing 
aids), and a digital projector and 
screen, allow for more technically 
sophisticated presentations. 

Improvements to the lower level 
are also part of the renovation 
and will expand the capacity of 
the Adelaide Pearson Room. The 
library archive and the Bass Meeting 
Room will switch places, with 
the archive increasing slightly in 
size. Additionally, there will be a 
new ADA-compliant restroom, 
conveniently located near the 
elevator and stairs. The recently 
improved Friends of the Library 
Book Nook gained a new ceiling 
and much better lighting. 

The outdoor upgrades are the 
final flourish. New stone stairs 
will complement the historic 

building, and will have a new center 
handrail to improve accessibility, 
as well as railings on either side. 
Already completed are the repaved 
parking lot on the Parker Point Road 
entrance and the wheelchair-friendly 
access to the Tenney Hill entrance 
which is made more prominent by 
the addition of two granite benches, 
one dedicated to the memory of 
Joy Hoffman and the other given 
by the Thors Family. These changes 
make the library safer in inclement 
weather and easier to access for all 
members of our community.

These renovations will improve 
and preserve the library as a 
community living room and further 
enable free access to information 
for all. I can’t help but think of 
Heraclitus’s famous statement: “No 
man ever steps in the same 

river twice, for it’s not the same river 
and he’s not the same man.” Our 
library is a living entity, different 
every time we visit, with new books, 
new programming, and now fresh 
features and exciting enhancements; 
and we are different with each visit, 
newly informed and seeking out 
new pleasures from all our library 
has to offer. It is the same library, 
different every time.

The library family is deeply 
grateful to Stahnke + Kitagawa 
Architects, Hewes and Company, 
the Anahata Foundation, and to 
former board members Kathryn 
Dillon and Will Taylor for their 
hard work and dedication guiding 
this project from concept to reality. 
And a heartfelt thanks to all of you 
for supporting our library!  2

FSG = Four Seasons Giving   ART = Donations include proceeds from the sale of art 

...Exciting Changes Have Come to Your Library continued from page 1

Thank You Millie!
We were reminiscing recently, when our 

shelver, Millie Fleming, graduated from high 
school. Millie literally grew up at the library, 
came to a lot of programs, and helped her mother 
Nina Fleming sort books for the Friends of the 
Library book sales. According to Rich Boulet, “It 
has been such a pleasure to watch her go from 
taking her very first steps ever in the Larchwood 

Room, to becoming the 
kind and conscientious 
young person that she is. 
All of us who work at the 
library could not be more proud of who she 
has become.” Here is Millie participating in the 
library’s Reader Dog Program as a youngster, 
and a recent photo of her. 2



8

...A Fun and Welcoming Place continued from page 2

...Youth Programs Go Outside continued from page 2

Youth Service Librarian Claire Malina gives out tastes of maple syrup at a  
popular workshop last March on tapping maple trees.

Teen Anime Club had a blast making rice balls a few months ago with  
Teen Services Librarian Kendall Chapman

Playgroups outside on the library lawn and in 
the local Blue Hill town park. It was an immense 
relief for me to connect with families again and 
support them in this way, and important for 
them to connect with each other. Without the 
availability of COVID-19 vaccines for children 
under five, many still didn’t feel comfortable 
meeting indoors.

As the summer faded, families began asking 
me how long Playgroup would run, and I offered 
that we could keep meeting as long as folks 
continued to show up. Families kept showing 
up each week, with more and more layers on. 
I brought hot tea and, when the snow started 
to cover the ground, sleds. We gathered every 
Wednesday morning outside to connect and 
play throughout the entire winter with record 
numbers of participants!

It was harder to continue with Outdoor 
Storytime as the temperatures dropped. I decided 
to do a few outdoor “Walking Storytimes” to 
help keep the kids warm, reading a few pages 
at a time, then taking breaks to move around 
the library. We were able to keep reading stories 
together outside until the end of December, and 
then we went back to weekly Video Storytimes.

In the fall, I decided to start an ongoing program 
for preschool children called 1,000 Books before 
Kindergarten, part of a nationwide initiative to 

encourage caregivers to read 
to young children.  Kids and 
their caregivers would get a 
reading log and keep track 
of how many books they 
read and for each 100 books, 
they could get a small prize. I 
started the program at the end 
of October 2021 and now have 
50 children signed up, with 
two already having completed 
reading 1,000 books! This has 
been so gratifying.

So that everyone could feel 
comfortable participating, I 
decided to hold two of our 
popular annual programs 
outdoors last summer. We partnered with 
Holbrook Island Sanctuary to host two sessions 
of their wonderful birdhouse building program 
which is always a hit, and hosted Frogtown 
Mountain Puppeteers on the library lawn with 
about 175 people in attendance. It was a delight 
to hear the laughter of children ringing across 
the library lawn on a beautiful summer evening.

Last winter, I created a hiking challenge in 
partnership with Blue Hill Heritage Trust. 
Informational signs featuring winter ecology 
of plants and animals that we posted at eight 

designated trails, each with a mystery letter 
that participants collected in order to spell out 
a mystery word.  It was very well received, with 
150 participants signed up, and many requested 
more hiking challenges in the future! We are 
planning on hiking challenges for each of the 
four seasons starting in 2023!

So, in spite of the many challenges of life in 
2020-2022, we’ve been adapting and thriving, 
and some of our adaptations have turned out 
so well that we may continue to use them in 
the future. 2

our community has changed drastically. Now 
I am actually able to interact with them and 
host in-person programs indoors.This year I 

started two weekly programs 
that have been much more 
successful than I could 
have imagined. Magic the 
Gathering Club and Teen 
Anime Club have become 
staples in my week and for 
many of the teens I work 
with (though we are taking 
a summer break). At each of 
these programs I find myself 
surrounded by large groups 
of enthusiastic teens and 
tweens who are passionate 
about the game, show, or 
activity we are working on, 
and it has allowed me to build 
some truly heartwarming 
relationships with some of 

the amazing young people in the area. It’s also 
shown me that these kids are hungry for more—
more interaction, more new things to experience, 

and more enthusiasm to share with the people 
around them. It’s wonderful to see.

Among other programs, like traditional 
Japanese painting, craft sessions, and more, I 
also hosted a six-week cooking program that was 
absolutely delightful! A group of ten teens learned 
the basics of cooking and at the end produced 
their own meals to share with the group. I was 
so happy to see all that they accomplished in 
that time and how thrilled they were to learn 
something that can benefit their futures. It was 
also really nice getting to eat their delicious 
creations!

Through all of this my biggest goal has been 
to make sure that these kids and teens know 
that the library is a welcoming space for them, 
and they helped show me I’ve achieved that by 
absolutely covering my bulletin board in positive 
messages. It was one of the best things I’ve ever 
seen and gives me the spark to continue to bring 
to them programs and activities that make them 
feel at home in the library. 2


